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What a swell party...
 

Dear Karen N
Thank you ever so much for arranging such a won~
derful Millennium Party. We all enjoyed ourselves
thoroughly. The cake was excellent Thank you ever
so much for giving up your time to arrange such a
memorable event. It's a shame none of us will be
around in the next millennium. The new millennium
wouldn't have been the same without such an enjoy-
able event. The magician was absolutely brilliant. I
hope you enjoyed the party as much as we did.
Love from | l ’l e

KEllie Jackson, on behalf of the children of Painswicg  
 

Painswick Town Hall wasfilled with excited
children on Sunday 9th January when they gath-
eredfor a special Millennium Party. Secondfrom

the left in our picture (of the grown-ups, that is!) is

Karen Goddard who was the main organiser ofthe

  

event. Furtherpicture inside.

 

 

PARISH COUNCIL OPPOSES 'CARE‘
VILLAGE' APPLICATION
At their monthly meeting on 19th Janu-
ary Painswick Parish Council voted to
oppose the outline application by Rich-
mond Healthcare for a 'care village‘ in a
field adjoining the A46 north of Cotswold
Mead. At the same time the Council re-
affirmed its support for a nursing home
and associated dwellings at the site and,
in a separate motion, voted to offer to dis-
cuss a new plan for the site with the
developer.

These votes, which were unanimous,

came at the end of a long debate in which
councillors reviewed the conditional de~

cision that they had made after the public
meeting on- 15th December. At the De—

cember meeting the Council had sup-
ported the outline application with the
proviso that their support should not be
taken as endorsing all the details submit-
ted by the applicant. They subsequently
wrote to the District Council stating that
whilst supporting the application they re-
served their position on the issues of
density and design pending the submis—
sion of a detailed application.

With the District Council not due to
decide on the application until February
(now put back further until at least March)
the Parish Council had a further opportu—
nity to discuss the plans at the January
meeting, and they suspended Standing
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Orders in order that they could review the
previous decision. They had to hand nu—
merous letters from residents, both

supporting and opposing.the application.
Further evidence of villagers' interest in
this issue was the presence of about fif-
teen residents — most unusual for a
standard council meeting when the Bea—
con reporter often sits in isolation. The
Managing Director of Richmond
Healthcare, Keith Cockell, was among

those present.
One reason for the extra time avail—

able for debating the issue was that the
County Council's highway's department
had not yet reached a decision on the traf—
fic implications.

The agreed motions state that (1) "the

Council opposes the outline application
on matters of scale, size and density within
the AONB but supports the building of a
nursing home and associated dwellings on
the site", and (2) "the Parish Council of-
fers to discuss with the developer a new
development plan for the site."

In the debate leading up to these votes,
a succession Ofcouncillors expressed their
disapproval of the application as it cur-
rently stood. A common thread was the

CONTINUED ON PAGE 3



PARISH COUNCIL NEWS
 

Council Meeting on

1 9th January
Reported by Alan Bamber

'Radio Transmitter'
Chairman Terry Parker said that the Dis-
trict Council had granted planning -
permission for a communications mast at
Hoyland House despite the Parish Coun—
cil's objection to the application‘ He had
been told that in recommending approval
the Planning Officer had taken the view
that the post was not so intrusive given
the presence of lamp posts of a similar
height in the vicinity, and the decision
conformed to government planning
guidelines relating to masts. Mr Parker
added that "the jury is still out" on the
question of health hazards.

Youth Club premises
Terry Parker said that a County Youth
Officer had looked at the recreation field
pavilion and had written a report on the
condition of the building and the items
requiring attention by the Rugby Club
before their lease terminates. It was felt
that the Rugby Club should attend to the
work as soon as possible but that the lst
February deadline was unrealistic.

Council Procedures
Councillors scrutinised a Working Party
report which recommended improve—
ments to council procedures. Most of the
points were agreed. The most difficult
area was finding a better way of dealing
with planning applications. It was agreed
to request a duplicate set of plans so that
one set could be retained in the office
whilst the other one was being used by
councillors. Failing this, it was proposed
to divide the parish into geographical} ar—
eas, each the responsibility of a particular
councillor. That councillor will take the
plans first and consult residents likely to
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be affected by the application.
There was also some discussion about

the way residents' letters should be han—
dled. The report recommended that "cor-
respondence should be handled by the
Clerk and Chairman/Cornmittee Chair-
man on receipt, and then, if unresolved,

by reference to the appropriate commit-
tee. Only recommendations involving
Council policy should come before the
Council".

A letter from The Painswick Beacon
expressed concern that, in the name of ef—
ficiency, residents‘ worries and opinions
might never come to general public at-
tention. It would be regrettable if people
had to go to more effort to find out what
ideas or complaints were being put to the
Council by their fellow-citizensr The
Working Party Chairman Keith
Hardwidge responded that there was no
intention to hide anything, and that mat—
ters affecting council policy would come
before the full council. However it was
important that "correspondence be picked
up and dealt with at an appmpriate level.”

A summary will be made of all the
changes accepted during the meeting, and
the council will formally vote to adopt
them at the next meeting.

At one point in the proceedings
Malcolm Watts cemented that "we ap—
pear to have lots of solutions but do we
have a problem?"

Children 's Medals
The design of the millennium medals was
agreed.

New Year celebrations
In a letter to the Council, Paul Stamp ex—
pressed his thanks for the help given in
financing the New Year's Day event,
which he said had been a great success
and fostered community spirit. A large
framed print of the village photo was on
its way to the Parish Council for hanging
in the Town Hall. Councillors expressed
their gratitude and agreed to write a letter
of thanks and congratulation to those who
had organised the event.

It was also agreed to write and thank
Karen Goddard for organising the chil—
dren's party on 9th January. Ann Daniels
was full of praise for the organisers and
helpers. She said it had been a brilliant
event with about a hundred children there,

Slad councillor Jackie Woof said it
was a pity that several families in Slad
had not known about the party. She said
it had been publicised at the Croft School
but children living in Slad had not been
invited.

(Response: Karen says she is very
sorry if some children missed out, but in
the limited time available she tried to
spread the word around the whole parish
and there was a good mixture of children
from the villages.)

Frederick Gyde Trust
A letter from the Frederick Gyde Trust
asked the Parish Council to consider tak—
ing over the administration of the Trust.
The trust is responsible for the war me-
morial area, including the Wemyss
birdbath and the memorial itself. The let—
ter noted that the Parish Council has
already accepted responsibility for main-
taining the bird bath and war memorial
and that it would be logical to oversee the
maintenance of all the land, especially in
view oflong-term financial and other dif-
ficulties envisaged by the Trust.

Councillors generally felt that in view
of the prominent situation and importance
of the area it was right and proper that the
Parish Council should take over this re—
sponsibility. Some councillors felt that
more information was needed, especially
the financial implications, before taking
such a step. The Council agreed in prin-
ciple to the change of administration of
the Trust, subj eat to more information and
financial details being made available.

Parking
Ann Daniels criticised the ”diabolical"
parking that had been evident in the cen-
tre ofPainswick around Christmas and the
New Year. She said that there had been
numerous vehicles parked on 'double‘tyel-
low lines, and that Friday Street had been

completely blocked at times. Traffic
Committee Chairman David Hudson said
he would be seeing Inspector Dave
McFarlane (Stroud area police) about traf-
fic matters and he would raise this with
him. Johnny Johnston said that if the po-
lice put in an appearance one evening, the
word would soon get around.

Cycling
In a letter to the Council a resident re-
quested that a ‘no cycling‘ notice be put
up on the path between Hyett Close and
Berry Close. The writer thought the ac-
tivity was dangerous to pedestrians in that
areas Terry Parker said he had been in-
formed by a County Council officer that
the path is categorised as a 'Class 6 high—
way' and that cycling is legalt However.
it could possibly be made the subject of a
traffic regulation order and if so it would
be the first one made for such a 'hjghway'.
David Hudson said he knew who the cy—
clists were and that a quiet word with them
would probably be Sufficient.

YEW TREE TAILORING
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Painswick (01452) 812594

 

   



 

Care Village application, continued from page 1

scale, density and siting of the units within
the field. Some councillors added their
particular concerns such as the effect on
the age make-up of Painswick and inv
creased traffic hazards. Councillor David
Hudson also questioned whether the high
proportion of villagers said to have sup—
ported the scheme in a survey were
representative of what the village as a
whole wanted. Whilst voicing these strong
criticisms, many councillors took the op-

portunity to confirm their support for the
idea of a nursing home; it was primarily
the scale of the proposal that they objected
to.

In the face of the mounting criticisms
the Parish Council Chairman Terry Parker
reminded councillors that a considerable
number of residents had written in sup—
port of the application and that it was "the
responsibility of the Council to reflect the
views of the 'village". He commented on
the developer's need for an economic
number of associated housing units to
support the nursing home, and he also cast
doubt on the age-balance argument be-
cause residents moving to the care centre
would free up housing in the village He
acknowledged, however, that the proposal
constituted the biggest change to
Painswiek since the Croft area was built
and that it would be a "dramatic change".
Mr Parker advised councillors that if a
resolution was passed opposing the ap—
plication, then some residents would find

it strange if the council did not seek to
come to an accommodation with the de—
veloper. This gave rise to the motion
offering discussions with the developer.

During the debate councillors atten—
tion was drawn to a letter and accompa-
nying sketch from Mr Cockell in which
he responded to concerns about the "five
storeys". The letter stated: "The upper part
could be reduced to two storeys. How-
ever with a roof pitch of 47 degrees there
would be little change in the height, and
the building would simply have a large
empty loft." He added that "the lower
building uses the roof space also and is
much like many three storey buildings in
Painswick." Councillor Jennifer Crook
saw this as evidence that, contrary to state-

ments made at the public meeting, the de-

veloper was able to scale down the plans.
John Stephenson—Oliver agreed that there
was room for manoeuvre and said that the
developer would have calculated the
number of units needed to make the
project financially viable.

Following the passing of the two reso—
lutions the Parish Clerk Peter Grant spoke
to Mr Cockell outside the council room.
He reported back to the Council that Mr
Cockell did not wish to be adversarial. He
had no objection to the outcome and
would welcome the opportunity to discuss
the matter with the Council.

The Chairman of the Parish Council
has informed the Beacon that the Coun—
cil had an informal meeting with the
developer on the evening of 28th Janu»
ary.

A letter sent to the District Council by the
developer's consultants Robin Bradbeer
Limited (12th January) clarifies the ”five
care options to be provided by the devel-
opment” as follows:

Bedrooms only (care centre) 18
Bedsitting rooms (care centre) 12
Small suites (care centre) 11
Apartments (linked to care
centre by a covered access) 6
Independent living units 43

The letter adds: "As you will appreciate
this outline application is for the devel—
opment described at box 3 on the planning
application form and does not seek to fix
the number of units at this stage."
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Food, glorious food. ..  
Jane Otway does a spot ofadvertising
whilst assisting at the children ’s millen-
nium party. Jane was one ofseveral
villagers andparents who helped out.  

End of another
trading era?
From early February onwards the Shet—
land Shop is having a clearance sale.
There will be from 10% to 50% off all
the items in the shop.

For over forty years the Shetland Shop
has been serving the Painswick commu-
nity but with rising prices and the lack of
both local and tourist trade, which all

Painswick shops suffer from, too much
browsing and not enough buying, has fi-
naliy taken its toll. We can no longer carry
on as we are; the time for change has
come. The choice of what to do has been
difficult, either to close and lose another

Painswick shop, or to revamp in such a
way as to keep going.

The lack of attractions here for tour—
ists is obvious. With huge increases in
petrol costs there needs to be more than
the beauty of the area to bring people to
Painswick. It has been very hard to come
up with a solution to serve both the popu—
lation of the area and tourism, so the

Shetland Shop will have to change.
From early May, a permanent Rock,

Fossil and Dinosaur Exhibition called
'Wonders from the Earth' will open along
with a smaller shop selling our usual va—
riety of gifts. We will also continue and
hope to expand the picture framing serv-
ice. We would like to thank all our
customers from the past, present and fu.—
ture for their patronage.

Paul Gray

 

'TRUST WILLS'
To coincide with their advertisement in
our pages this month, Trust Wills are of—
fering a special deal for Beacon readers.
When telephoning to arrange a visit from
a consultant, simply quote PBOIOO and
they will be pleased to offer you a 10%
discount on their fixed fee.
 

GODDARDS GARAGE
Cheltenham Road, Painswick
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Another busy winter of tennis
We are halfway through the winter and
some of the early match results are coming
through. Midway through the Strand
Winter league Painswick A are leading
Division 1 (eight teams) with 29 points.
Painswick B are in fifth place with 12
points. In Division 2 (nine teams)
Painswick C are fifth with Painswick D

in last place In the Cheltenham floodlight
league, the A team finished midway in

Division 3 whilst the B team stay firmly
in Division 5.

The Minchinhampton floodlit
tournament finished with the Men’s team
in third place out of five and the Ladies
team fourth placed out of five in their
respective leagues.

The first in—house tournament under
floodlights at Painswick was concluded
just before Christmas. It proved to be a
considerable success, not least because of
its structure which enabled all standards
to compete. Another similar Tuesday
night tournament began at the end of
January In addition, on Wednesday
nights there will be the Painswick inter-
Club tournament with seven clubs
competing: the tournament will run until
March.

The next social event is a Live Music
Dance at the Painswick Centre on
Saturday 12th February at 8pm. Tickets
are available from Committee members.

John Balms
 

News from the green
Not to be outdone by other Christmas and
millennial activities — or was it an excuse
to extend festivities? - over forty mem-
bers of Painswick Bowling Club gathered
for a party on 5th January.

The new well—heated clubhouse, beau—
tifully laid out with attractive culinary
titebits, provided the setting for a midwin—
ter gathering and for members to start
thinking about next season, which gets
underway in less than two months.

The party was also an occasion to bid
farewell to two long-serving and ex-
tremely active members. Norman and
Dorothy Ash have decided to emigrate to
Somerset, having, of course, assessed the
bowling facilities in that area before com—
mitting themselves. Appropriately
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Norman unveiled a plaque commemorat—

ing the building of the new clubhouse, an
event for which he was consulting archi-
tect/Clerk of Works. Both have been
active members and they will be missed
although their move to Somerset might
provide an opportunity for a short tour.

Over the years Norman has repre—
sented the county, been a sectional

secretary, Honorary Life Vice President,

singles champion, Club representative to
the GBA and consistently overseen the
Club’s buildings - leaving a huge gap for
members to fill.

As we look forward to next season
with an excellent green, adequate build;
ings. bar and parking facilities, together
with a full fixture list of league and
friendly matches for single—sex and mixed
teams, we welcome new members.

Subscriptions have been frozen at last
year's level and Friday evenings have
been set aside as open evenings to which
all are invited and can be assured of a
warm welcome in friendly informal sur—
roundings. In the meantime more
information can be obtained from current
members or from Anthony Strickland on
01453 750160.

Keith Hardwidge  

Dark blue is the
colour
David and Nick Marsh of the Highlands,
Painswick, are both making great strides
on the rugby field at Oxford University.
Nick has played about 25 times for the first
team, and was on the bench for this sea-
son's Varsity Match against Cambridge.
He was unlucky to miss out on his 'blue'
because an injury cost him his regular
place in the side. He is in his fourth year
but may return next year, giving him a
chance of gaining the coveted blue. He is
one of the few undergraduates in the team.

Younger brother David is in his first
year and has already been selected for the
Whippets, the first year fifteen

David and Nick are both at Magdalen,
where David is reading Engineering Sci-
ence, and Nick is reading Engineering,
Economics and Management.

Those who know the Marsh family
will be aware that there is a third brother,
Andrew, who was also at Magdalen.

 
David (left) and Nick Marsh
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Painswick's Cup run ends
Painswick’s first fifteen were under-
standably disappointed in failing to reach
the quarter-finals of the national Tetley
Bitter Vase tournament when they lost at
Broadham last week-end to the Essex side,

Stanford Le Hope. They should not be too
disappointed, however, as they played
with considerable passion in a match
which Cheltenharn referee, John Hackett,

said later was a fine example of the rugby
game. Painswick were also aware that the
Essex side was unbeaten this season, not
just in the Vase but also in league matches.

There was a large crowd at the ground
when Painswick ran on to the pitch
wearing their unfamiliar navy blue and
red quarters strip which is also worn by
the Gloucester Club in European matches.
Stanford wore cherry and white shirts
which were very similar to Painswick’s
usual outfit, hence the reason for the local

side’s change of colours. Painswick began
the match in tremendous style with Mark
Henley crossing for a try in the first
minute. Gary Lightfoot converted to give
the home side seven points. Painswiek
then went further ahead when Gary
Lightfoot was successful with a penalty
attempt. From this point on the Essex
fifteen began to get their game together
and it was obvious that their backs had
considerable ability. In the period before
half—time, the visitors ran in two tries,
which were both converted, and also
 

Ladies hockey
Chris Jones is to be congratulated on her
selection as the County’s Second Eleven
goalkeeper. Chris follows in the footsteps
of seven other Painswick Ladies who have
played for Gloucestershire since the Club
was formed in 1982. It is particularly
pleasing for Daphne O’Neil, a former
Premier and County level player herself
in Kent and London, who formed the
Club.

Chris has outstanding talent and was
first selected for the County’s under—l9
side. Unfortunately her job responsibi—
lities and commitments denied her the
opportunity to proceed any further at that
timefShe now has a second chance to
reach the top but her absences could well
cause difficulties for Painswick. As
Daphne explains, “Painswick is a nursery
club and therefore needs a flow of young
new players. They all get a chance for
giory and promotion to a higher level if
they want it”.

Although Daphne is continuing as
Club Chairman and County Committee
member, she is awaiting a hip replacement
operation and therefore retired as a
County umpire at the end of last year —
temporarily it is hoped.

kicked a penalty goal. So at the halfway
point Stanford led by 17 points to 10.

In the second half, roared on by their

supporters, Painswick mounted a number
of attacks but the visitors” defence was
solid and the home side were denied the
try they desperately needed. To
Painswick’s credit their defence was
equally strong and die crucial score was
not to come until the Closing stages of the
game. With barely seven or eight minutes
left of actual playing time, Stanford
launched an inspired movement which
began with the forwards driving down the
slope, only for the ball to be released to
the backs. From here the ball reached the
visitors’ outstanding full-back who came
outside his threequarter line and ran in for
a try over a distance of some sixty yards
at an exceptional pace. The try was
converted and so, when the final whistle

was blown a few minutes later, Stanford
had won by 24 points to 10.

Painswick had moved into the last
sixteen of the Vase competition by
achieving aconvincing win over Liskeard
& Looe at Broadharn on 8111 January. The
Cornish side was unable to come to terms
with Painswick‘s pace and the power of
its pack which laid the foundation for the
victory.

Now that the interest in the Vase is in

the past, the Club must seek to improve
its league performances as the current
position near the bottom of the
Gloucestershire Division One is a matter
of concern. The situation this year is even
more relevant as the league is to be
restructured next season and it is
important that Painswick finish in the top
five places if the first fifteen is to continue
to play at the same level. The defeat
against Westbury by 12 points to 10 was
therefore particularly disappointing.
Painswick can still achieve a top five
placing but they must win their remaining
matches and that will be a hard task.

Results [(L) denotes league match]
Sat 8 Jan. Vase. Painswick lst XV 26 Liskeard
& Looe lst XV 10.

Sat 15 Jan. (L) Westbury lst XV 12
Painswick lst XV 10. Painswick United 19

PAINSWICK SPORT

 

Line-out actionfrom Painswick's cup
match on 29th January

Westbury 2nd XV 14.
Sat 22 Jan. Painswick lst XV 12 Old

Richians lst XV 18. Ledbury 2nd XV 10
Painswick United 54.

Sat 29 Jan. Vase. Painswick lst XV 10
Stanford Le Hope lst XV 24. -
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Door Entry and Closed
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('For the rain it

raineth...’
It has been in the Percival family tradi—
tion to record the weather conditions.
When my husband Claud and I moved
to Painswick fourteen years ago we con-
tinued this practice.

More recently I have only made a
record of the daily rainfall and the an-
nual totals have varied quite remarkably.
For instance, the lowest total annual

rainfall was in 1990 when 25.87 inches
were recorded. In 1993 the total was
35.86 inches. 1999 was quite exceptional
with the total reaching 42.53 inches.

Three months in 1999 recorded ex-
ceptionally high rainfall amounts: in
January 5.30 inches, August 5.70, Sep—
tember 6,14. The September figure was
the highest monthly total recorded over
the period ofmy residence here in Cots-
wold Mead.

J Percival-German   \
Stiles appeal
In December an appeal was made by
Jennifer Crook, Chair of the Parish Coun-

cil's Footpath Committee, for donations

to help convert some local stiles so that
they are more easily negotiated by the eld-
erly and infirm. The Parish Council has
informed the Beacon that Painswick Con-
servation Society has offered to meet the
cost of converting the stiles below the
Open Spaces field and off Kingsmead,
about £270, if a corresponding amount is
forthcoming from odrer sources. Proceeds
from the memorial service to Roy Binney
and a surplus from sales of the Painswiek
2000 video have enabled the Society to
make this offer.

People or organisations wishing to
follow in the Conservation Society‘s foot-
steps are invited to contact the Parish
Clerk at Painswick Town Hall. (812722).
 

 

 

the memoir of
a lad growing up

in Painswick in the 19405

CHANGING SCENES
has fascinated readers since

its launch

"I could not put it down"

"it kept me up until 5am"

"I have read it four times,
it evokes such memories,

can i have four more copies"

at Painswick Post. Office,

Londis store and Stroud Bookshop

or from the author

jOHN MERCER
£7.95 post free

Tel. 0 1455 759635       

 

The car park - residents and
traders have their say
Contrasting views were once again appar—
ent when some thirty residents and traders
attended a public meeting at the Town
Hall on the evening of 25th January,
called to review the effect of the intro-
duction of charging at Stamages Lane car
park last April. Alison Fiske, Principal
Estates Managerof Stroud District Coun-
cil, and John Lindsay, Gloucestershire
County Council‘s Traffic Manager, were

in attendance, assessing whether local ex—
periences were such as to warrant ending
the charging or introducing other meas—
ures. Terry Parker chaired the meeting.

The decision to introduce 0r rescind
parking charges lies with the District
Council, but Mr Lindsay explained that
the County Council monitors traffic haz-
ards and has the power to make
"recommendations or directives" to SDC.

Those in favour of charging argued
that the fees are modest ones which the
well—off residents of Painswick can eas—
ily afford, and that the charges deter
long-stay parking by ramblers and others
and thereby free up space for the tourists
on whom trade so much depends. The
former point was put vividly by Revd Bob
Miles, who said that "Pajnswick must be

the meanest—minded place there is" if peo-
ple refuse to pay 10p for an hour‘s parking.
The point about tourism was put with
equal force by Mr and Mrs French, own-
ers of Painswick Woodcrafts, They said
that visitors to their shop now express
pleasure at the ease of parking in
Painswick, and they contrasted the fee
with the amount charged at other places
where it is as much as 30p for half an hour.

In contrast, other residents referred to
the increased traffic hazards and claimed
that the reduced use of the car park had
nothing to do with meanness. People had
"voted with their feet" and it was absurd
to have a situation where severe on—street
parking and traffic-flow problems went
side—by—side with a haif-empty car park.
Former District Councillor David Harcup
was scathing about that council's motives,
saying that they would "fight tooth and
nail" to keep their income, and that they
hadn't done a proper survey. His own sur—
vey, he said, had shown 90% to be against
the charging, A letter from current Dis—
trict Councillor Joan Nash was read out,

claiming that the charging policy simply
pushed people into the road and encour—
aged them to go to Teseo instead of
shopping locally.

There were differing views also on the
extent to which a problem had existed
before last April. Alison Fiske said that
patrol officers had reported that there were
very few spaces in the car park and that
the Parish Council had frequently drawn
attention to this problem. Some residents
counter-argued that they had lived here
for years without experiencing much dif—
ficulty in parking there except perhaps at
some weekends and during August. This
prompted Ann Daniels to recall that the
Parish Council had requested charging at
weekends rather than during the week,
and she asked Alison Fiske whether such
an arrangement was a possibility. Ms
Fiske simply replied 'no'.

No decisions were made but John
Lindsay gave a broad hint when he said
that he was minded not to seek the rein-
statement of free parking but to introduce
some limited on-street restrictions so as
to reduce the traffic hazards.

Staff of St Mary's Home made a plea
for special dispensation. They said that
as public servants it was unfair to ask them .
to meet the cost of all-day parking. and
they could not afford to do so. It was es-
pecially unfair, they said, for a second
payment to be made when one person
took over from another at the end of a
shift. Ms Fiske said it wasn't her decision
but that SDC might consider making a
concession in their case.

 

 

 

vandalism in the
Parish Church
Last year, in two separate incidents, the
glass panels in the west facing doors of
the church porch were maliciously dam—
aged. On let January this year, one of
the recently restored panels was again
deliberately broken.

If you can cast any light on who may
be responsible, please, in confidence,

pass on the names to me or the church-
wardens, or, better still, the police.

Revd Bob Miles
k J

 

URGEN'I‘

CLEANE1! WANTED
tor

TOWN HALL PAINSWICK

Minimum 2 hours per week
Please telephone
812722 or 812941    

DON’T LEAVE IT TO CHANCE
Leaveittothemes you love andM-lsc aWill

I TRUST WtLLS OFFER A HOME
VISIT, FIXED FEE. mu. WIIHIIG
SERVICE ENSUle YOUR LOVED
ONES WILL BE PROVIDED FOR
ACCORDING TO VOUR WESHES.

' WE ALSO PROVIDE ENDURING
POWERS OF ATTORNEY AND LIV-
ING WILLS

 

FOR MORE INFORMA'HON CALL

0800-279-0405   
 



 

LETTERS TO THE EDITOR
 

The Painswick Centre

From I Dicks, Vicarage Street:
I feel I must write this letter as a member
of Painswick Club for forty years. The

Club has now been closed for fourteen
months and all we read of in the Beacon
is that the new Painswick Centre is strug-
gling financially and that the trustees are
to launch a millennium appeal. It is a pity
that some of the people helping to run the
new Painswick Centre and the trustees did
not give the same support to the ex—Club
committee. This committee were paying
a substantial rent to the trustees and would
have been glad of some professional help
to deal with their finances. Now the Club
is closed this rent is lost and must add to

the trustees' burden.
I, like many others, feel that the Club

should be re-opened on a similar basis as
it used to be and become the social centre
of Painswick. I fear that the new centre
will be opened for a select group of peo—
ple and not as it should be for the majority.
Perhaps the CentIe Committee could com-
ment on this and tell us exactly what is
planned and when it will happen.

(In the absence of the Chairman of the
Painswiek Centre Mangament Commit-
tee the Beacon asked the Deputy
Chairman, Keith Hardwidge, if he wished
to comment. Mr Hardwidge said the con-

cerns of Mr Dicks and others were noted.
The committee is working on a detailed
three-year plan which they hope will re-
assure Mr Dicks about future prospects
for the Centre. They expect to have it
ready to publish in a month or two.)

'Care Village'

From Nora Regan, Stamages Lane:
Care Centre is just a name for a commer—
cial proposition which will be advertised
nationally to accommodate approximately
100 elderly people, creating a great im-
balance in the village. Accommodation
cannot be reserved for when and if local
people need it. The proposed shared ex-
penses for the residents - for the upkeep
of houses. grounds and staff A are approxi-
mately £30 per week over and above
 

A.J- BULLINGHAM
LANDSCAPE 8:

GARDEN SPECIALIST
All aspects of garden work undartak
- Fund: I Paths
I Brickwork
- Dry stone Walling
. Turflny o Plating
I Flmlng
- Tr.- Surgery

sift“ 01452 813155
Mobile 0374 460139

woodbu Cott- .Vlurl usI,
glmwlerfilm I  

 

The Beacon welcomes letters from
readers on subjects of local interest.
Short letters are more likely to be in—
cluded. Long letters will be summarised
or edited. as will those containing com-
ments that the Beacon considers
unsuitable for publication.   

normal living expenses, depending on the
number of occupants; less houses — more
expensive. It is generally agreed that the
proposed outline plan is over-develop-
ment.

The nursing home dominates the site
and its surroundings by its height and ar—
chitectural style which is not in keeping
with its AONB designated surroundings
or the village of Painswick. Because the
plot is on a steep hill, the proposed nurs—
ing home — already three stories high - will
appear to be at least five stories high. To
put this large overpowering building and
the surrounding density of buildings, as
applied for on this sensitive site, would
cause great and adverse criticism and dis—
tress to both inhabitants and visitors.

(Mrs Regan goes on to acknowledge the
need for new houses and advocates dwell-
ings of different sizes at the site, some for

the elderly and some family-sized houses.
She also regards Gyde House as being
much more suitable for a nursing home
because of its situation and the philan-

thropic attitude of its benefactor)

From Carole Ross, Queens Mead:
The Shire Hall Accident Investigation and
Prevention Department database records
25 accidents on the A46 from Stamages
Lane to Kingsmill Lane between 11.90
and 30.11.99. Fifteen of these accidents
resulted in injury, one fatal. The remain-
ing ten "damage only" figure could be
higher as a collision with Lullingworth's
wall and another known incident are not
shown on the print-out. (Shire Hall sug-
gests they were not reported to the police)

The Care Village outline planning
application for 30 ensuite bedrooms and
17 apartments, surrounded by 43 living
units (with integral garages!) surprisingly
states: ”Existing traffic flows for the A46
Stroud Road have not been obtained from
Gloucestershire County Council. How—
ever, site observations would suggest that
this section of road between Stroud is rela—
tively lightly trafficked. The A46 is not a
strategic route and the M5 motorway to
the west of Painswick provides a faster
route between Stroud and Gloucester"
(2.12).

It is a pity Richmond Healthcare did
not consider the excellent traffic census
produced during October and November
1996 by John Sutton. His table shows that
a daily average of 8,500 vehicles pass
through the village between 7am and 7pm.  

PLANNING
APPLICATIONS
Applications
' Lady lane Residential Home, Longridge
Court, Bulls Cross. Change of use and altera-
tion of double garage to form staff flat.
. The Fieldings. Slad. Extensions to dwell-
ing. Revised pedestrian access.
° The Lamp House, Victoria Street. Crea-
tion of self—contained one bedroomed flat on
lst and 2nd floor of house, with construction

of external steps.
- Pound House, Gloucester StrEet. Erection
of ground floor extension to include bedroom
and conservatory.
- Hilles House, Edge. Erection of dry stone

walling column topped by dovecot to either
side of entrance to drive.

Revised Plan
- The Lamp House, Victoria Street. (see
above) Main changes: Revised position of
external staircase and revised porch.

Consent
- Woodleigh, Jack's Green;Sheepscombe.

2 storey side extension.
‘ Beacon House, New Street. Replacement
fireplace in dining room.
- Hoyland House, Gyde Road. Installation
of 15m lamppost style radio transmitter and
cabinet,
- Woodside Cottage, Elcombe. Erection of
2 storey extension.
- Madison House, New Street. Introduction
of partition and wall.
- Pyil House Farm, Jack's Green. Erection
of four new calf rearing pens.

Refusal
- Land at Jack's Green, Sheepscombe. Erec-
tion of one dwelling with consulting room on
ground floor.

 

OAKLEY
GARDEN SERVICES
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For allyour garden needs

MOBILE: 07979 590818
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Allen Hale
Your local stockist for

The Real Meat Company

Allen Hale
New House, Friday Street

Painswick. Tel 01452 813613

BRINGING YOU FLAVOUFi
WlTHOUT EQUAL.

WELFARE WITHOUT COMPROMISE    



 

It's time to book your place at the
annual village quiz
An event that always goes withfizz
Is the annual Beacon Village Quiz.

Which just goes to show that we should
stick to writing mundane things like the
Parish Council News.

Anyway, the above at least serves as

a reminder that it's time to book your
places on the Quiz, which this year is on
Saturday 18th March, starting promptly
at 7.15pm in the Painswick Centre (in
what we believe is now called — appropri-
ately! — the Beacon Room).

We are hoping as usual to welcome a
full house of Painswick clubs and socie-
ties to this fun event. As well as our shield
awarded annually to the winners, there
will be prizes for the first, second and third

teams, and also a prize for the team with

the most appropriate dress or mascot. So
we are looking forward to seeing the cur—
rent champions, St Mary's Church, togged
up as gargoyles (no comment please) and
the WI impersonating jam jars.

As usual it will be for teams of four,
and we are pleased to announce that yet
again we have kept the entry fee at just
£12 per team. Where else could you have
a great evening's entertainment, includ—

ing substantial refreshments at half time,
for just £3 per person?

The door (and bar) will be open from
6.45pm.

You will find a tear-off slip at the bot-
tom of the diary. To be sure of a place,
please send your team's entry in as soon
as possible. Please contact the editor on
814500 if you need more details.
 

Painswick 100 years ago
At the Rural District Council Mr A Bailey,
sanitary inspector, reported on the broken
bottles and tins scattered over the road at
Painswick Common. Mr Ayres agreed

that it was a disgrace but stated that this
matter had been reported before and there
was some doubt about responsibility. The
surveyor was instructed to have the refuse
removed.

Dr Balfour Fergusson received in—
structions from Headquarters at
Gloucester to examine members of the
Royal Engineers Corps who were going
to the front. The doctor appeared at the
School Board meeting in smart uniform
and he was complimented upon his mili-
tary appearance.
 

 

 

Richard R Gittins
Building Contractor

Stone Masonry Work : Extensions :

Roofing & Maintenance Work

Tel; 01452-814475
Reg. NHBC and DSWA

Beechdene. Jacks Green,
Sheepscombe.
 

 

THE GARDEN PLAN
Landscaping Patios Fencing

Trees Borders General Maintenance

How does your garden grow?

FREE ESTIMATES

GENERALAND SPECIFIC PRO]ECTWORK

Stuart Colley

Painswick

Mobile: 07932 972675 Tel: 01452 814379
stuart@upperwashwellmetscapeonline.co.uk       

"Holy Street“ was the latest name ap—
plied to New Street. The street had been
watered in the course of Steamroller op-
erations by water obtained from the
Baptist Chapel. There had been a baptism
recently and the holy water had been uti—
lised in the road work outside.

During the previous few weeks sick-
ness had been rife in Painswick — Russian
influenza was one of the ailments - and
many had been brought to death‘s door,
whilst others had crossed the threshold.
Richard Ireland of Hillfoot would be

missed from his accustomed place in
church, where he had served faithfully as
sidesman and churchwarden.

For four days, in spite of a snowstorm,

Mr Maurice Ireland ran his bus to
Gloucester. On Wednesday the let the
bus got stuck in a snow drift at the Brimps,

at Upton St Leonard, well known as one
of the most exposed places in the district.
The occupants of the bus, anticipating
trouble, had taken shovels with them, and
had to dig their way out in order to pro-
ceed. Nevertheless it took four horses to
pull the load up Painswick Hill.

Painswick was not free from excess
water either. There had been a tremen—
dous rush of water from Damsell's Flour
Mill and a large volume collected around
the town's two 'upper mills', which were
situated on a lower level. As a result, the

lower portions of Savory's and Reed's
mills were flooded, whilst damage was
done to the surrounding property which
for some hours was under water. Fortu—

nately the water level soon lowered but
considerable litter remained to be cleared
away. Messrs Watkins Pin Mill was simi—
larly affected and was closed for several
days.

John Bailey  

'HOLY JOE'
The following review of the Croft
School's Christmas performance of 'Holy
Joe‘ was written by Croft pupil Annabel
Sidwell:

"Fantastic!"
"It was brilliant!"
"I didn't think that you could do bet-

ter than last year, but you proved me
wrong!"

These are just a few of the quotes that
our audience conjured up after experienc—
ing our Christmas play, ‘Holy Joe'. which
we performed on 8th and 9th December.
The hall looked especially Christmassy,
decked with ivy and real ribbon. I was

backstage, helping Mrs Bedford with the
music, and from where I was I would have

said the same. The choir looked very
smart with ties and white shirts, and sang
beautifully. The angels looked really
glamorous with glittering hair dos and
silver halos. The Three Wise Guys, played
by Daniel Creed, Darren Wheatley and

Tom Smee, were in my opinion one of
the funniest scenes. Not only did they
look good, they performed brilliantly.
Another of my favourite scenes was Her—
od's Palace in which Antony Creed starred
as King Herod and Kirsty Kemmet as Mrs
Herod. Unfortunately I didn't see much
of this part because there is a lot of music
needed for the dancers, jugglers and gym—«
nasts, who looked stunning in their outfits.

Behind stage, teachers worked hard at

getting people on and off, while Mrs Skin—
ner kept the choir in time. The costumes
were made by Mrs Ratcliffe and Mrs
Cowley who busied themselves with nee—
dle and thread. There were also a lot of
parents who helped in the costume mak-
ing. (I remember the title of the letter we
took home very clearly. Eighty costumes
in two weeks? No problem!)

The two main stars of the show were
Mary and Joseph, played by Lizzie
Chapman and Bradley Towell.
 

 

 

RESTI-IAVEN
Gloucestershire GL6 6L3.

Telephone: Painswick (01452) 812682

RESIDENTIAL/NURSING HOME
SHORT & LONG TERM &

RESPITE CARE ,
SINGLE ROOMS
PRIVATE CHAPEL
BEAUTIFULSETTING OVERLOOKING

THE PAINSWICK VALLEY

Resthaven Home of Healing Ltd
Regd. Charity No. 235354   
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A reminder of the village photograph taken on New Year's Day, when several hundred residents and friends gathered for this unique

occasion. More than 200 people have purchased various sized prints of the photo, taken by Ian Sadler of Five valleys photography.

Dawn Mallinson of the Patchwork Mouse says she will be pleased to take further orders for prints and pass them on to Mr Sadler.
 

PENTECOST 2000
Pentecost 2000 will be a huge, extrava-
gant millennium celebration at Chelten—
ham Racecourse on Saturday 10th June,

organised by Churches Together Around
Gloucestershire. Numerous activities for
all ages, speakers, acts of worship,
workshops, seminars, and a huge tent
village, will culminate with an
evening gig by Delirious and other
bands and a laser show. There will be «
creches and play areas and many events
to join in with or to watch, and things to

buy. Watch this space for further details.

  

   

   

P21»: is planning transport to and from
the racecourse from all areas and need
some idea how many seats would be re—

quired. Please contact Jane Robinson
on 812590 if you think you would
like to use their service. They hope
to have two or three return journey
times and the entrance wristbands

allow re—entry.
Tickets to the evening event are extra

and will be subsidised for Gloucestershire
people, so look out to get your ticket early

 

 

 

Building Repairs
Painting & Decorating

Carpentry

T MIFFLIN

Enquiries Welcome

Telephone Painswick 813866   

THE COTTAGE CLINIC
Physiotherapy 8!. Sports

before the nation gets them!

Injuries Clinic
Painswick

BEWARE THE
GARDENER'S BACK!

Ann Williams and

Libby Graesser

PAINSWICK (01452) 812344
Member oi the Organisation of Chartered

Physiotherapists in Private Practice     

THE

PAlNSWlCCK
HOTEL

KEMPS LANE, PAINSWICK
GLOUCESTERSHIRE GL6 GYB

TEL: (0l452)8l2160
FAX: (01452) 814059

”The Cotswolds Best Kept Secret"
A light lunch. A quiet dinner with friends.

A family party Prepared by our Award
Winning Team of Chefs

Superb Luncheon

Served Daily 12.30 - 2.00pm
2 courses £13.00, 3 Courses £16.00

Traditional 3 Course Sunday Luncheon
£1 7.50

Dinner Menu
2 courses £23.00, 3 Courses £26.00

The best ofCatswold meat, game, Severn
salmon and Vale avaesham vegetables

Or simply reiax by a roaring log fire and enjoy

the peace and beauty of the Hotel with our
Delicious Afternoon Tea Menu  
 



 

Notes from the Painswick Beacon
Conservation Group
A committee meeting was held in the
Church Rooms on 24th November 1999.
In addition to the chairman, secretary and
publicity officer, representatives of the
scrub clearers, Painswick Parish Council

and English Nature were present.
The chairman, Cedric Nielsen, made

a welcome announcement that Mr
Arnaury Blow had kindly agreed to pay
£100 a year to the Conservation Groups
This will provide a much appreciated ad-
dition to our funding.

The representative of Painswick Par-
ish Council, Malcolm Watts, offered to

explore the possibility of a joint meeting
with the local Bird Club so that an out—
side speaker on this topic could be invited.
 

** By the Way **
Following last month's 'By the Way‘
poser, Paul Griffiths has written to point
out that readers may find it difficult to
obtain a pint at the 'Brewers' in
Stonehouse, or even to find it, because it
has been demolished as a result of recent

road works! Paul offers his tribute to lo-
cal hostelries past and present with an
added verse to Frank Mansell's 'Cotswold

Choice".
By Gloucester House and Butchers,

By Plough and by the Star,
By the Adam and Cross Hands,

In all I’ve had ajar.
by ’Imbiber’

So, inevitably, this month‘s offering
asks you to locate some of the above, plus
a couple of others.

Do you know where the Plough and
the Star were? Or the Adam and Eve and
the Cross Hands? And how about two

New Inns? Answers: page 12.
by Rambler

The ongoing discussions about the
proposed notice boards continued during
the meeting. Since the Cotswold Way is
now a recognised Trail there will be
money available to improve it. The meet-
ing agreed that the notice boards will be
mounted on stone plinths.

A letter has been written to the Parish
Council to thank them for generously
agreeing to finance the board which will
he placed near to the walkers‘ car park.
However, further funding will be needed
beyond that, which may come from na-

tional funding, arranged by English Na—

ture. The chairman was asked if he would
approach other interested groups. It was
noted that the Golf Club had already gen—
erously agreed to make a contribution
Local funds are likely to he required to
finance the stone supports and the chair—
man agreed to approach local builders to
obtain estimates for the erection of these
pillars. It is expected that these boards
will be in place by next spring.

The clearance of scrub from the Bea—
con continues. Grass cutting near the 16th
fairway and brarnble and scrub clearing
near the 15th green has been greatly as-
sisted by the Golf Club. Further clearing
is scheduled for 22nd February. By the
time these notes appear in the Beacon
another session on 23rd January will have

been completed.
Duncan McKenzie  
 

 

 

HOME 'n' DRY

‘DRY clEMS CARPET?
ABSOLUTELY NO DRYING

TIME! — Guaranteed

[Z Deep Ciean and remove soil 8: spots

a Lift and rejuvenate carpet pile

M Leave your carpets with a clean fresh scent

E] Benefit Asthma 8; Dust Allergy sutferers

E Leave your rooms ready for immediate use

New 'DRY' Foam

Ugholsteg Cleaning

For a free, no obligation quotation call    01452 612229 or 0370 437777

Thank you

Although not born in Painswick, we have

lived here the best part of our lives to—
gether, and consider it a privilege to be
nominated 'Painswickians of the Year'.
We would like to convey our sincere
thanks to the Beacon Committee and to
the many kind people of Painswick who
have supported us over the years at
Ashwell House.

Charles and Margaret Say
 

Space travel with
the Brownies
To celebrate the start of the new millen-
nium the Brownies recently spent a fun
fact—finding evening "travelling through
space?

After an energetic game of "shuttle
launcher" the Brownies, armed with their
own space passports, started to collect
information about the planets. Strange
carrot—like alien creatures appeared dura
ing the evening but we weren‘t quite sure
which planet they came from. We all then
returned safely to earth, having enjoyed
our space travel.

At present our pack is full. We have
twenty—six Brownies and a growing wait-
ing list. Brownies start at 7 years old. We
always welcome new members and if any—
one wishes their daughter tojoih our lively
pack, pease put their names down as early

as possible.
Patsy Ratciiffe (813854),

Pam Currier (813450)

 

A group afBrawnies with spacepassports and aliens. Fram the lefi': Harriet George,
Georgia Taylor, Hayley Daolan, Rosebud Mair, Matilda Ffrench, Rebecca Youngs
 

 

 

MICHAEL HVE
Fine Woodworking

Beautiful turniture, kitchens,

cupboards, doors, windows, boats,

musical instruments

= =VOUQ IDEAS BECOME REALITY: =

Tel. Edge 01452 814372     

G J HOGG
PAINTER AND DECORATOR

Interior and Exterior Painting
Wailpapering, Glazed Tiling

Estimates Free
8 Upper Washwell

Painswick
Glos. GL6 601’

Telephone

PAINSWICK 812505     
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Women's World

Day of Prayer
Four services are being held in this area
on the Women's World Day of Prayer,
Friday 3rd March. Each service has a
different speaker. The details are:
10am Ashwell House. Coffee fol-

lowed by service at 10.30.
Speaker: Margaret Hampshire.

2.30pm Sheepscombe Methodist Church.
Speaker: Sister Ruth Hinch.

6pm Church of Our Lady and St
Therese, Painswick. Speaker
Pat Harris.

7.30pm St James's Church, Cranharn.

Speaker Barbara Calvert.
All are welcome to the services — not

just women.
This year's service has been pre-  eared by Christian women ofIndonesia)
 

London coach
The next coach outing to London will be
on Wednesday 15th March. It will leave
Stamages Lane car park at 8.30am. set-
ting down at Harrods, Knightsbridge. at
about 11.15am, and the National Gallery,
Trafalgar Square, at 1 1.30am. The return
journey will be from Trafalgar Square
only at 6.30pm. The fare is £9.

Bookings for the coach (cash or
cheque made payable to Painswick L &
B Outings) should be made with Joan
Truman, Little Place, Hollyhock Lane.
Painswick. GL6 6XH. Enquiries to Joan
Truman (813965) or Pauline Berry
(813227).
 

Dark thoughts (part 1)

"I shall think of the Beacon whenever
there is a power failure!"

Explanation: see page 12
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Chartered Accountant

Fast & Efficient Service
Limited Companies

Partnerships & Sole Traders
For all your Accounting, Tax

and Business Advice

Telephone 01452 812075    

 

Local fund-raising for the Brooke
Hospital for Animals
Happy New Year to everyone who has
been involved with fund raising for the
Brooke Hospital.

Our sale on 13th November, together
with a few items that we sent to auction,
raised £634.10. If we include the £1010
previously raised and the £410 raised by
Rosie Burstal's coffee morning, the total

for 1999 comes to £2054.10. This, we are

sure readers will agree, is an amazing
amount and could not have been raised
without your generosity.

Recent figures show that, on average,

each treatment costs the Brooke Hospital
just £1.86 and as all the money raised is
spent on these veterinary costs, it can be
seen that we have helped a considerable
number of horses and donkeys this year.
The largest number ofcases were wounds.
followed by heat stroke caused by the
animals working in 120F heat, and thirdly
tetanus, a condition which is inoculated
against in this country, but as the average
family income is just 75 pence per day in
the countries where Brooke works, it is
too expensive for many people to afford.

At the end of November, Jill, who has
been fund—raising for the Brooke Hospi-
tal for many years, was invited by
Viscount Brookeborough to a luncheon
reception at the House of Lords, which
was sponsored by the Jean Sainsbury

 

Open Garden

The garden of Trench Hill, home of Celia
and Dave Hargrave, will be open on Sun-
day 20th February, 11am to 5pm.
Snowdrops, hellebores and cyclamen
should be much in evidence, and the

Hargraves hope that people will support
their continuing efforts for charity, which
last year raised over £1500.

Trench Hill is between Sheepscombe
and Cranham and, coming from Pains—
wick. is situated to the left of the road from
the Park to Sheepscombe via Damsells
Mill. It will be signposted.

For private visits by individuals or
groups please ring 01452 814306.

 

 
 

THE PAINSWICK PHARMACY
NEW STREET. Tel. PAINSWICK (01452] 812263

OPENING TIMES

MONDAYTO FRIDAY
9.00 - 1.00 AND 2.00 - 6.00

SATURDAY
9.00 - 1.00

foundation. Jill kindly invited me along
as her guest. The reception took place on
the terrace of the House of Lords which
has wonderful views of the Thames and
the London Eye. It was a lovely day which
gave us the chance to meet the Brooke
fund-raising staff and to learn more about
what the money we raise is actually do-
ing. The important news of the day was
that the Charities Commission had
changed the remit for the Brooke enabling
them to now operate world-wide. As a
result, the Brooke will be expanding op-
erations into Ethiopia later this year.
Ethiopia was chosen as the country most
in need as there are over 10,000 equines
but only 300 vets!

We hope readers will continue to sup—
port us this year. We really are grateful
for your support and generosity. A spe—
cial thank you must go to Joan Vickers of
Edge who kindly allows us to use her
chapel to store everything between our
fund-raising events and makes it possible
for us to accept donations of goods at any
time during the year. Please keep us in
mind when you are having your next
clear-out.

Our next sale will be in early April at
the Town Hall and this will be follo'wed
by a sale outside the Subscription Rooms
in Stroud. We shall announce the dates
nearer the time. As usual Jill and] will be
happy to collect any bits and pieces you
may be able to spare us, and we may be
contacted on 813329 or 812340 respec—
tively. Many thanks.

Michele Phillips (and Jill Alder)

 

  

 

LONDIS STORES
ST MARY'S STREET

PAINSWICK
01452 81 3237

 

Please Miss. Jimmie’s reading about hondis Stores.

Yes I am because they seem to sell everything

you need and they open

from 7.00am to 8.00pm every weekday

and 8.00am to 8.00pm on Sundays.

Thank you Jimmie I know, I do all

my shopping there,

they truly are the best value locally.    
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Youth Club raffle
The Christmas raffle organised by Painswick Youth Club was a great success with
around £350 raised. The money will be spent on repairing the pool and table—tennis
tables, and also to fund the football team's strip. Club leader Jenny Broadbank says it is
the first time the Club has held a raffle and that "everyone has been overwhelmingly
generous both by donating prizes and by buying raffle tickets". Jenny, her assistants

Jan and Jamie. and all members of the club thank Painswick residents for this wonder—
ful show of support.

The full list of prizes, donors and prize—winners was as follows:

Prize
. Week's hoiiday in cottage in Cornwall
Flying lesson or flight

. 2 meals for 1 at Ban Thai Restaurant

. Tea for 2 at Painswick Hotel

Meal for 2 at Woolpack Inn
Voucher £10 at Painswick Butchers
Voucher £7.50 at P'wick Hairdressers

Teddy Bear
. Bottle of Country wine

10. Bottle of Country wine
11.Brace of pheasants dressed
12. £3 Voucher for pot plant
13. National Trust Diary
14.Bottle of wine
15. Bottle of wine
16.Millennium gnome
17. Dried flower arrangement
18. Desk top calculator
19. Pot pouri bowl
20. National Trust book
21.Wall clock

22. Set of four mugs
23. Box of chocolates
24. Bottle of perfume
25. Bottle of whisky
26. Bottle of wine
27. Christmas tablecloth
28. Bottle of wine

29. Bottle of wine

 

w
w
s
e
w
e
w
w
~

Donor Winner
Miss H George Andrew Ind
Jamie Alcock Tina Baker
The restaurant Jennifer Crook
The hotel Geoff Burcombe
The Woolpack Martin Morris
Allen Hale Sue Herbert
Hairdressers Jim Ruddy
Shetland Shop Debbie Lang
Falcon Inn Paul Cullen
Falcon Inn R Belton
Somerset Moore P Eden
J Saunders Mr Stockbridge
David Archard Beth Campbell
Royal Oak Stewart Barnes
Royal Oak Tom Humphreys
Jan Tilsley Lorraine Wilson—Copp
Patchwork Mouse H Houghton
Post Office Simon Hart
Mrs Fleming Mrs Alcock
David Archard Johnny Johnston
Mrs J Hernen Mr Tims
Miss E O'Sullivan Ann Coles
Mr J Hulme Beth Campbell
P'wick Pharmacy Mr R Hall
Gyde builders Mrs Evans
B J Living Ben Zinkin
Mr A James Mrs Curtis
Royal Oak Steve Townsend
J Thynne—Russell Mariane Greenfield
 

 

 

UJEIFIFIIEIJ FIBEIUT EUINE FIUJFIY.
0R LEHVINE YEIUFI HOUSE EMPTY?

CDNCEHNED FIBEIUT SECURITY.
EFIFIDENE IJFI MFIINTENFINEE?

Responsible property minder
Josephine Moore is offering a

local service to help you!

01452 813127
0467 674451

M A R K
HANCOCK
Masonry Carving

Lettering Conservation
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POLICE REPORT
Incidents: 11.12.99 - 14.01.00
House Burglaries: Painswick 1. Business
Premises: Cranham 1. Sheds: Nil. Vehi-
cles: Painswick 2. Other: Painswick 2
(assault 1, damage 1), Cranham 1 (dam—
age).

Items Stolen:
Handbag and contents, cash, Christmas
presents, microwave, TV, cuckoo clock,

tray, wooden box.

Reported Incidents:
Six incidents were reported and two were
of value to the police. Thank you.

Security Improvement Recommendations:
Overail crime has fallen dramatically over
the Christmas and new millennium period.
Thank you for your effort and support.
Please continue to remove property from
your cars. secure your homes and con-
tinue to be vigilant at all times. Together
we can crack crime.
Police Team & Liaison Group Coordinator  

Cotswold Care
Hospice
Painswick Support Group

The New Year opened with the surprise
of the century for us which took our breath
away. We received a magnificent dona-
tion of £800 from The Royal Oak, being
the proceeds of the Christmas and New
Year raffle.
We are most grateful to David Morris

(the proprietor), his helpers, especially
Perry who ran the raffle, and all their cus—

tomers who bought tickets in support of
the work of our local hospice.
We also had a most generous donation

from Susan Shearer - a collection of the
small change which her husband turns out
from his pockets each day and saves up
for us. Surprising how all these odd
amounts add up, It is such a boost to our
money rasing efforts and we are most
grateful to our supporters. We now look
forward to future events — watch out for
posters and notices.

Flora Semark
 

Dark thoughts (part 2)

The person who wrote it spent Beacon
prize—money on a candle and candlestick!
 

By the way. . .
(see page 10)
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RESIDENTIAL SALES
PROPERTY AUCTIONS

VALUATIONS &
SURVEYS

Oficices also at

STROUD
MINCHINHAMPTON

MAYFAIR   
Victoria Street

PAINSWICK
01452 814655

 



Two cycle rides for charity - please can you help?
CLIC Desert
Challenge

Local ladies Libby Graesser, Maggie
Slader and Sally Bateman have set them—
selves the daunting task of cycling from
the Dead Sea to the Red Sea in March,
participating in the CLIC 'Desert Chal-
lenge' marathon bicycle ride. The girls
were motivated by a friend who sadly lost
her 18-month old baby girl to Leukaemia
and they decided to put their legs to some
good use.

These intrepid ladies have joined
forces with 'Blue' ~ a ladies fashion shop
in Nailsworth, who specialise in natural

fibres and earthy tones, to host a fashion
show. This is in order to raise money for
CLIC (Cancer and Leukaemia in Chi]-
dren) and sponsor their cycle ride for this
important charity.

The ladies are delighted that Stephanie
Schuster, one of Blue's fashion designers
from New York, will be present on the
night to talk about and display her won-
derful clothes. Also on the night there
will be a raffle with a generous array of
prizes: outfits. hair do's, facials, flowers

 

and much more, all donated by local busi—
nesses.

This special event will be held on
THURSDAY 24th FEBRUARY, 8pm, at
Painswick Rugby and Sports Club,
Broadham Fields. Tickets, which are £10
and include a glass of wine, are available
from The Patchwork Mouse, Bateman's

Practisingfor the challenge - Maggie Slader, Libby Graesser and Sally Bateman

    

Sports and The Shetland Shop, or ring
Blue on 01453 877388. It is hoped that
many residents will support this event,
secure in the knowledge that all the pro~
ceeds will be donated to this essential
charity.

Anyone wishing to sponsor the cy-
clists can do so at the Patchwork Mouse.

Williams Syndrome Millennium Bike Ride 18th June — lstJuIy
This year the “Edge” bike riding team is
planning their most adventurous trip ever,
a lOOO-mile ride from San Sebastian
(Spain) to Edge Village Green. We hope
to arrive home at 6.00pm on lst July to
coincide with the village fete, and to the
sound of the band playing and champagne
corks popping!

The aim of the ride is to raise money

  
Sam Adlam

 

for research into Williams Syndrome
(WS), 1am Chairman of the WS Charity
and Valerie runs the WS parents
association. Our son Sam, who is 12 years

old and a pupil at the Croft school, suffers
from Williams Syndrome. As this is the
last charity bike ride that I will be
organising, having previously cycled to
Paris, Brussels, Berlin and Ireland, Ihave

set a challenging target of £50,000 in
sponsorship from the ride. Around twenty
people will be taking part and as well as
Valerie and myself there is Edward
Marden from Edge, Paul and Alex
Griffiths from Stockend and Paul
Ratcliffe from Sheepscombe. The rest of
the team either have a WS child or have
been forced into the ride by me!

The target of £50,000 is probably a
bit ambitious (as is the lOOO-mile ride!)

but if you don’t try you don’t know
whether you will succeed or not, so we’re

giving it a go! To reach the target we need
your help, so if you see a sponsorship
form being passed around please look
kindly upon us and add your name to the
list. If you don’t see a form and would
like to make a donation, or if you would
like a form to fill up with sponsorship
from friends and family, please contact
myself or Valerie on 813107, or call in at
The Little Ruin, Edge.

By the way, if you would you like to
join us on the ride, either as a cyclist or as
part of the support team, there is still time

if you act fast and contact us now. I can
promise you sand, sea, sun, rain, wind,

and pain by the bucket load, plus of course
lots of fun!

Mike Adlam
 

 

PAINSWICK ELECTRICAL
SERVICES

NJ. C.E.I. C. approved CONTRACTORS

SERVICE

INSTALLATIONS
The Electrical

Contractors Arsaca‘a lionREPAIRS

MrM TURNER
2, FolIy Lane, Stroud, Glos. GL5 lSP

01453-758342 and
Painswick 812659  

TREE SURGERY
MatureTree Maintenance

Thinning, Pruning & Reshaping

Tree Removal

HedgeTrimming ‘8; Shrub Pruning
Tree 8L Shrub Planting

Suppliers of Wood Mulch

241:: Emergency Callaut — FtuTr-ained &l'nsurcd

Free Consulmziun &EIP£I£ Advire Without Obligation

 

  Gloucester 535165
 

13



 

CELEBRATION OF A LIFE - NANCY DICKINSON
We are gratefulfor receiving permission to publish thefollowing address given by
Hugh Dickinson, one afNancy'sfour sons, in St Mary's Church on 17th January

Nancy, or Nan, as she was known to her
family, lived a life which in years has al-

most exactly spanned the 20th century and
physically carried her half around the
world. She journeyed from a hidden and
idyllic childhood long before the First
World War on a remote sheep farm in the
middle of the Karoo in South Africa, by
way of Nigeria and Northern Rhodesia,

to find herself living close to the central
hum of the establishment world of Eng-
land. But she also travelled in time from

a world where there was no electricity,
no radio, no cars or planes, no anaesthet-

ics or antibiotics, no knowledge of the
outer universe, to the beginning of a new
millennium in which the horizons of the
world have expanded to the infinities of
space and technical inventions which have
transformed our lives in ways which were
unimaginable when she was born.

Not that these transformations much
concerned her, Within that rapidly chang-
ing world she led her own life in her own
chosen way; and also within the some—
times restrictive boundaries of events and
circumstances beyond her control. She
had to learn and conform to the often 31—
ien demands of etiquette and custom of
the family into which she married; she
knew the terrible pain of early bereave-
ment, leaving her a young widow of 32
with four small boys; she faced the hard

grind of feeding and clothing the family
during the war with five or six moves of
house. She was often uncomfortably de-
pendent on the generosity of kind
relations. She took up a variety ofjobs in
wartime, including driving an ambulance
and acting as receptionist in a London
club for the armed services during the
blitz. Through all this she kept her inner,
private world intact, and she learned hard

 

 

r

LANDSCAPE l
GARDENING

A Complete Garden Service

Regular Garden Maintenance
Grass Cutting, Hedge Trimming

Construction of?
Funds and Water Gardens
Drystone Walling, Paving
Fencing, Turfing, Seeding
All Apects of Tree Surgery

FULLY INSURED
Ask for Adrian Harris

liloribuumahz

lessons in survival and self protection, a
kind of gentle steeliness, like a bamboo
which seems so pliable but has its own
unbreakable strength. On first meeting
her, people could think her soft; they soon
discovered in her a streak of steely deter—
mination, even wilfulness. She almost
always got her way not by direct action
but by quiet subversion.

When after the war she settled in
Painswick she found in the Poultry Court
a haven for her soul; she and the house
seemed to grow together and fit as com—
fortably as a hand in a glove. Here her
spirit and her garden blossomed, and her
new friends discovered what her family
had always secretly known that hers was
indeed a rare spirit. She had been trained
to be a skilful restorer of church monu—
ments. Many churches and several
cathedrals, including our own cathedral
in Gloucester, were refreshed and adorned
by her sensitive artistry. She began to
extend her creative gifts in painting and
sculpture, learning difficult techniques
and developing her natural sensitivity to
colour and form. She had the true artist’s
eye, that rare ability to stand still and look,

to look deeply until she could really see.
She also became involved in the local
community as a magistrate and with varir
ous charities here and in London. But
much more importantly she was instru-
mental in gathering together a circle of
artists many of whom also became dear
friends, whom she nurtured and was nur—

tured by.
One of the enchanting things about her

was the persistent quirkiness of her view
of life, a kind of candid innocence that

saw things at an oblique angle, at a slant.
As she grew older this tangential view-
point became increasingly evident.
Sometimes we felt that she was the one
who saw things straight while all the rest
of us were seeing crooked. But inside it
all there blossomed this independent
spirit, full of humour, affection and gen-
tle irony. It was impossible not to love
her, even at her most eccentric, not only

for her beauty, but also for an inner qual-

ity of life visiblejust beneath the skin. Her
grandchildren all adored her and the house
and garden which seemed to become per-

meated with her spirit. They knew she
wasn’t soft. If she said no she meant it
and that was that. But I think she taught
them too to look at things. She had the
rare art of being able to love without a
hint of possessiveness,justletting go, so
we always wanted to come back. She treated
everyone of whatever age as an equal.

It wasn’t all sunlight — whose life is '?
There was always the loneliness of that
long bereavement. the loss of her first and
only love; there were many sh'uggles with
ill health born with characteristic stoicisrn.
She had dear friends but I think no inti—
mates; in many ways she was very private
with an intense inner life. She had by
heart a great store of poetry which she
would murmur to herself or to the plants
in her garden as she weeded around them.

Towards the end of her life there was
a half conscious paring away of inessen-
tial exterior things, symbolised by her
giving away or throwing out anything
which caught her eye as unnecessary clut-
ter. She still clung fiercely to her
independence - she hated the loss of her
car — and was a familiar bent figure stag—
gering down to the village with her much
loved ski stick and her home-made
wheelie basket. Even in great old age
when her face was lined and stricken that
inner beauty still flickered and she would
greet visitors with an impish smile even
if she didn’t know exactly who they were.

Sunday by Sunday she was always
here in Chufch for morning worship. It
meant a lot to her although she would
never have tried to articulate exactly what
it meant. She could be gently sceptical
about the church and about paIsons - I
should know - and her open~ended mind
would comment with delightful oddness
about the Bible or the services. Religion
was I think like another poem, to be re-
cited and savoured and then tucked away
while she hauled great lumps of plaster
round her workshop or dragged the hoses
out to water her flower beds. What she
believed about the afterlife] have no idea,

but this ancient religious poem which she
knew by heart does tell of an unimaginav
ble place and time where all tears are
wiped away, all lost loves are knitted up,
and all beauty restored by God’s uncon-
querable joy.

To that place of peace and joy may
she and all of us be carried at the last.
 

  (01452) 527647
k J  
 

P“ J. FERN

CARPENTER-JOINER

and

General Building Services

Telephone: Stroud 750105   

PRIVATE HIRE TAXI

DAVID & JEAN RYLAND

with ALLAN WEAGER

101452! 812604

Allan: (01453) 763947
David (mobile): 0403 706288
Martin (mobile): 07808 722255
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CLUBS AND SOCIETIES
 

Painswick Music Society's millennium concert season
Following a very popular and .'.
successful year in 1999, this _

flourishing society looks forward to .
another excellent season. To mark
the new millennium, the Society has
arranged a series of superb concerts,
commissioned a new work and will
be organising music workshops and
concerts in local schools. Last season
we sold out our first concert before
the day, so please consider renewing,
applying for membership or buying
tickets as soon as possible.

The pianist Jeremy Menuhin (son
of the late Yehudi Menuhin), deemed
one of the greatest Schubert pianists
of our time. will open our season in

March. This is a return visit by
Jeremy who gave us a brilliant
concert three years ago. He will be
playing two contrasting works by
Beethoven and of course some ~
Schubert.

In February and March the
Schubert Ensemble of London will
give schools workshops which will

culminate in a special concert. The
Society has been successful in its _
application for 21 ‘Millennium
Festival Awards for All’, made possible

through the National Lottery, in order to
fund this project. We are also fortunate
that this leading British ensemble will also
be making a return visit in April for our
concert season, this time as a quintet.

 
The Newbold Piano Quartet

(Photo: Chris Christodoulou)

orchestra for the first time in the Society’s

fifty-five years allowing the first
performance of a symphony at one of our
concerts! The Orchestra of the Swan,

 

  
 

Their performance will include which is based at Stratford, draws its

Schubert’s delightful players from very
‘Trout’ Quintet and a C tP _ well established
newly commissioned oncer rogramme. . . orchestras such as the

March 25 Jeremy Menuhin, piano
work by Czech . CBSO, The London

April 8 Schubert Ensemble of
composer Pavel Novak. London Mozart Players and

Thlllsbcellebrzlttolrykwgrk April 29 Orchestra of the Swan The Academy 9f St“
W. 60.056 y m e to May 13 Newbold Piano Quartet Mafiln‘m‘ihe'FlddS'
Painswmk and St This string and
Mary’sChurch, incorporating the tune of woodwind orchestra of sixteen
the Clipping Service hymnr A generous
donation to the Society has made this
possible. We hope that the composer will
be able to come to this premiere
performance.

Later in April we shall be hosting an

instrumentalists will play beautiful works

by Elgar and Mozart and also Handel’s
‘An'ival 0f the Queen of Sheba’.

We have always wished to encourage
young artists and this season is no
exception. We are fortunate to welcome

the Newbold Piano Quartet who
incidentally have close local
connections. Samantha Newbold,
pianist and Director of the Ensemble,

3 grew up in Eastcombe near Stroud.
Violinist Matthew Denton came
from Stroud and attended Marling
School. Graham Broadbent, violist,
is also from Gloucesteshire and Tim
Steggals, cellist, comes from Dorset.

This quartet has performed
nationwide and in Europe and has
won many competitions. One special
prize was for their performance of
Fauré, which will be part of their

programme in May.
St Mary’s Church provides a

special intimate setting for chamber
music. We have excellent staging
and lighting and all concerts with
piano have superb Steinways. Our
tradition of serving teas after the
concert will continue and it is at this

_, time there is usually an opportunity
,. to meet the artists.

All concerts are on Saturdays at
3pm. Membership, which includes
tickets for the season of four concerts
and AGM recital, is just £24 — a

saving of £12 compared with the cost of
four single tickets at £9 each (students &
children only £1). Look out for our
brochures and posters and library display.

Further details on membership and
tickets are available from our Treasurer
Hywel James, tel 812419. or the Shetland
Shop, Painswick.

Naomi Dunn
 

 

 

PAINSWICK MEMORIALS

HEADSTDNES ADDITIONAL
INSCQIPTIONS

VASES 8E PLAQUES
FULL RESTORATION 8!

PET MEMORIALS QEANING SERVICE

PHONE FOR A FREE COLOUR BROCHURE
TEL/ FAX : 01452 812032
MOBILE:0797—9282643

FREE HOME VISITS AVAILABLE   

 

Michael Davis
Building and Maintenance Contractor

Painswick 01452 812598

Mobile 0589 092279
e-mail: Mike@rwtennirl’gdemomcotuk

ALL types of building work carried out.
Natural Stonework and Dry Stone

Walling a speciality

1M andW bully {u M 30m

Member of the Guild of Master Craftsmen      

 
 

e
 

 

 

GENERAL BUILDERS
AND DECORATORS

- NATURAL STONEWORK

- ROOFING - ALL TYPES

' NEW BUILD & EXTENSIONS

' ALL REPAIRS - MAlNTENANCE
WORKS

° ESTABLISHED 1956

2 Gloucester Street. Painswick,

Gloucestershire GL6 SQN

Telephone: Painswick (01452) 31 3051     
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Music from the
frozen north and a
desert island
Spartan clarity and severity of style, of—
ten sad and bleak, Sibelius‘s music evokes

a sense of his homeland, with images of
desolate, snow—bound terrain in the fro—
zen north And yet, there is also sweet

gentleness sometimes, and warmth of

spirit. At the Music Appreciation Group
on 6th January Richard Farbrother harked
back in the first half of his talk to his pre—
vious one, with excerpts from symphonies
1 to 5 and bits of Grieg, Mahler, Palestrina
and Beethoven to illustrate similarities
and derivations In contrast, number 6

proved to be pastoral in repose with
number 7 a majestic single movement
work.

Next, on 20th January, came one of
our favourites: Desert Island Discs. A
record audience of forty-five had won-
dered who the victim might be this time.
This was a well—kept secret until at the
last moment, to his utter surprise, Leslie

Brotherton was told it was he! Dulcie had
chosen the music for him and Harold
Wood was the DJ. The programme cov-
ered a wide range from Classical
instrumental and vocal to Dixieland and
jazz, and in between Anne Smith ex-
tracted such confessions from his
blameless past as Leslie was prepared to
admit!

To come on 17th February: Yehudi
Menuhin's career reviewed by Pat
Burrows, with many musical illustrations
And on 2nd March: "Jazz - live in concert"
with Andrew Brotherton‘s guitars and
Rebecca Halifax vocals.

Ralph Kenber

PAUL A MORRIS
General Builder

City & Guilds

Stonework a speciality

Drysione walling
Plastering
Patios
Hard landscaping
Free estimates

01453 752004 or 07818 087375 (mobile)

 

 

 

 

Garages and All Building Maintenance
Natural. Stonework a Speciality

Extensions

DDS...

D'I—ID

HORNE 8: KILMISTER
General Builders

For Free Estimates phone

Painswick 812760    and 01453-872329
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PaDS: Rest In Peace?
With the Christmas production drifting
into fond(ish) memory and rehearsals for

the next yet to begin, PaDS is - as we
AmDram folk like to say — resting. That’ s
not to say that nothing is happening. How—
ever peaceful it may seem on the surface,
like the proverbial swan, there is much

furious PaDdling beneath.
For instance, our next production - the

J B Priestley classic, An Inspector Calls
(18th 19th and 20th May) - has already
been cast. According to Director Gill Cox,
casting was exceptionally difficult be
cause of the wealth of new acting talent
that turned up to audition, particularly in
the younger male category. Fortunately
for the, competition in the elderly male
(short, balding, bumptious, overweight)
category remains somewhat less intense!
Rehearsals start at the end of February and
- for the time being — Gill looks supremely
calm and confident. Watch this space for
an exclusive expose of backstage drama
and intrigue as the plot thickens

Also in the planning stage, is another

of the ever—popular informal PaDS events
of readings etc, reinforced by food and
drinks. Last year we had an amorous
evening for St Valentines and a spine—
chilling Halloween This year, the (as yet
untitled) event is scheduled for lst April
and is being organised by Pauline
Foreman. She refuses to reveal whether
there will be any foolish undertones. I’ll
see what I can find out for next month!

Jack Burgess,
Painswick Dramatic Society

http:#fieespace. virg in. ne t/Za uis. n

Footnote: A large, stripped-pine blanket
box and ‘farmhouse’ kitchen table disap—
peared from the stage of the Painswick
Centre following the PaDS production of
Absurd Person Singular in December.
These items are the personal property of

members of PaDS, who would be grate—
ful to hear from anybody who can shed
light on the disappearance and/or present
whereabouts of their furniture. If you can
help, please phone 813841 or 814483.
 

News from the Bellringers
The band has been struggling recently;
illness has taken its toll of the members.

But, with the help of new ringers, the bells
were rung well at Christmas and to wel-
come the new millennium, Everyone
enjoyed the ringing and there was a happy
atmosphere in the tower, partly because
of the champagne kindly brought by the
Barker family.

More champagne appeared on 17th
January to welcome the arrival of Georgia
Ryland, Jean's newest grand—daughter.

Congratulations to the Ryland family on
this happy event.

(Incidentally it is very unusual for al—
cohol to be served in the ringing room —
the ringers normally wait until they have
reached The Falcon after practices on
Mondays)

On llth February (a Friday) a special—
ist band of ehange—ringers from Devon
will be visiting Painswick and will be
ringing the bells from 245 to 3pm.

Patsy Sykes-Wright

 Ancient bellringers! This photo ofthe Ancient Society ofPainswick Youths, taken
some 140 years ago, is from the latest edition of the Painswick Chronicle, pub-

lished by the Lawl History Society. The Chronicle is now on sale in village shops.



  

The Painswick Beacon
VILLAGE DIARY to SATURDAY 40] MARCH 2000

I
I
|
I
|
I February
I 7th Austerity Lunch: Hosts - Wives’ Fellowship Christ Church Hall 12115 - 1.15pm

|
I 8th Painswick Dog Training Club (Tuesdays) - Puppies and Beginners Christ Church Hall 10 — 11am
I Advanced Dogs 11 - 12 noon

I Mothers‘ Union: En lish Cathedrals - Mr Chris Brooker Church Rooms 2.30 m
I g p

I 9th Horticultural Society: Towards Greener Gardening - Austin Perkins Town Hall 2.30pm

I Conversational French Classes (Advanced) ‘ Wednesdays Library Rooms 9.30 - 11am

I Conversational Italian Classes (Intermediate) “ “ 11.30am - 1pm

| (Some places still available for both classes)

|
I 11th W]. Market: Fridays Town Hall 10am

I Senior Circle: Better in the Millennium — Hugh Ross Town Hall 2.30pm

I 12th Tennis Club/Badminton Club dance (tickets from committee members) Painswick Centre 8pm

I 14th Austerity Lunch: Hosts - Catholic Church Christ Church Hall 12.15 w 1.15pm

I 15th Local History Society: The Painswick Manorship Estate — Amaury Blow Croft School 7.30pm

I
I Jazz Evening: Local Musicians, no entry charge Ostlers Room, Falcon 8.30pm

|
I 16th Painswick Probus Meeting: Black is Beautiful - Ray Piercy Ostlers Room, Falcon 10am

| . . .
Parish Councnl Meeting Town Hall 7.30pm

I
I Wives’ Fellowship: Changing Scenes - John Mercer ChristChurch Hall 8pm

I 17th WI: Thailand w A Talk by Roger Horsfield Town Hall 2.3013111

|
| Painswick Music Appreciation Group: Yehudi Menuhin Respected Town Hall 7.30pm

I
I Sat 19th Painswick Bird Club Field Visit to Great WItCOIIlbe Reservoir 10am

I 20th COPY DATE: All items to Mrs Jillie Speed, The Old Carriage House, Edge, 0r Beacon Postbox in New Street

I Open Garden for Charity (Celia and Dave Hargrave) Trench Hill llam - 5pI‘I‘I

I 215: Austerity Lunch: Hosts — Senior Circle Christ Church Hall 12.15 - 1.15pm

I 23rd No French/Italian Conversational Classes Library Rooms

I

I VILLAGE QUIZ NIGHT

TO: THE PAINSWICK BEACON. (Please post/deliver to Alan Bamber, The Croft, Knapp Lane, Painswick, Glos., GL6 6YE.)

Team:

I enclose £12 to cover the entry fee of our four team members (Cheques payable to ‘The Painswick Beacon’).

NamelAddress/‘I‘elephone No. of team representative 

 

I
I
I
|
I We would like to take part in the Village Quiz Night on 18th March 2000 at the Painswick Centre.

|
|
|
|
I Please indicate any special requirements such as vegetarianfood



 

 

 

  
 

 

24th DIARY DEADLINE: All items to Mrs Edwina Buttrey, 14 The Croft, or Beacon Postbox, New Street

Fashion Show in aid of CLIC Desert Challenge. Tickets £10. Broadham Pavilion 8pm

25th Senior Circle: The Spirit of the Trees — Cedric Nielsen Town Hall 2.30pm

26th Theatre Club Outing to Bath The Falcon 12.30pm

28th Austerity Lunch: Hosts - WI Markets Christ Church Hall 12.154 .15prn

March

lst Painswick Probus Meeting: Turkey: Last 100 Years - A.G.East Ostlers Room, Falcon 10am

Wives’ Fellowship: Rococo Maze , Angela Newing Christ Church Hall 8pm

2nd Painswick Cotswold Care Support Group Meeting Ashwell House 2.30pm

Music Appreciation Group visit: BBC National Orchestra of Wales Cheltenham Town Hall 7.30pm

3rd Women’s World Day of Prayer. Services at Ashwell House, Catholic Ashwell House 10am for 10.30

Church, Sheepscombe Methodist Church and St James‘s Cranham Catholic Church 6pm

Sat 4th MARCH ISSUE OF THE PAINSWICK BEACON PUBLISHED

Wed 15th Coach Outing to London (Enquiries 813965 or 813227) Stamages Lane 8.30am

Sat 18 PAINSWICK BEACON VILLAGE QUIZ Painswick Centre 7.15pm

FORTHCOMING PAINSWICK RUGBY FIXTURES

1st XV United Adders

Feb 5th Brockworth (h) Broekworth (a)

Feb 12th Ashley Down (a) [league] Ashley Down (h) Longlevens (b)

Feb 19th Gordon League (h) Gordon League (21)

Feb 26th Chosen Hill (h) [league] Chosen Hill (a) Chosen Hill (h)

Mar 4 Chipping Sodbury (h) Chipping Sodbury (a) Chipping Sodbury (h)

Mar llth Old Cryptians (a) [league] Old Cryptians (h) Old Cryptians (a)
Mar 18th Cainscross (h) Cainscross (a) Cainscross (h)

Mar 25th Aretians (h) [league] Aretians (a)

Advertisement

 

HAM

 

ESTATE AGENTS SURVEYORS & AUCTIONEERS

THE OLD CHAPEL BISLEY STREET

TELEPHONE (01452) 812354, FAX (01452) 813279

PTONS
INTERNATIONAL

PAINSWICK GLOUCESTERSHIRE GLfi GQQ

HAMPTONS PROPERTY REPORT

As expected the end of January has seen more property coming onto the market
and an increasing number of marketing appraisals. We are also now preparing
details on some properties which are coming to die market in the spring, but

until then we will have them low key on our books.
We are finding that a lot of our vendors cannot find anything to buy and

are reluctant to fully market their own homes - the low key tactic often works
for these people as we often can find a buyer for own home who is in rented or

able to wait for them to find somewhere. After all the Cotswolds is such a lovely area to live that many purchasers will wait for

the right house and be very accommodating about timescale. If you fall into this category and would like to move this year — do

ask us about our special service.
We are delighted to be offering the following properties - Briar Cottage, Sheepscombe, which is a delightful 3/4

bedroomed period cottage with a lovely conservatory and southerly views in the centre of this popular village. In Painswick is

Mead End — a modern 3 bedroomed spacious detached house on the end of Cotswold Mead with a good sized level garden; and
in Edge Road May Cottage is a period 2 bedroomed cottage with the advantage of a garage.

Exchanges in January included Edge View in Gloucester Street and Redwell House in Matson and we are hoping to

exchange on three more within the next week.
Our lettings department has a number of 2 - 4 bedroomed cottages available — both furnished and unfurnished , in

Painswick, Slad, Pitchcombe and Sheepscombe. Prices range from £400 a month and tenancy agreements are usually for 6

months or longer, but we do have a few cottages which will accept short lets.
Do call in for details of any of the above properties or telephone 01452 812354 and we shall be happy to be of help.  
 

 

X



 

CLUBS AND SOCIETIES

Unravelling the landscape
There was a splendid start to the proceed-
ings of the Painswick Local History So-
ciety in the 21st century with the talk by
Mr Mark Bowden on ‘Unravelling the
Landscape’. Mark, a member of the So—

ciety's committee, is Senior Archaeologi-
cal Investigator with English Heritage. He
explained how archaeology is not only
about excavating sites ‘and finding treas—
ure but also about studying the landscape
to discover what it can tell us about the
past. There are four approaches to field
archaeology. Aerial photography and geo~
physical surveys can reveal features not
visible from the ground; field walking and
just looking at the landscape are the non
technical approaches. These methods can
he used to study all types of landscape
from sparsely populated rural areas to
heavily—industrialised urban sites. They
can also be used to discover the more re»
cent history of ancient sites — studies of
depressions on the level ground within an
Iron Age hill fort showed that they marked
the position of an anti-aircraft battery in

the Second World War! Mark described
how much can be deduced about the past
history of the landscape by anyone who
is observant, inquisitive and imaginative;
the deductions can then be checked by re—
ferring to old maps and records. He
showed photographs of some of the hill»
sides around Painswick and pointed out
the features which indicated how the land
was used in the past.

In his engrossing and informative talk
Mark communicated his enthusiasm for
field archaeology and showed how we can
try to unravel the many strands which
form the historical fabric of our landscape.

There will be an opportunity to hear
about a local application of field archae-
ology at the next meeting of the Society
when Mr Amaury Blow will give a talk
on the results of the archaeological inves—
tigations carried out on the Painswick
Manorship estate. The meeting will be
held in the Croft School on Tuesday 15th
February and will begin at 7.30pm.

Gwen Welch
 

A hard act to follow
CURTAIN UP! and another season of the
Senior Circle began with an act that will
be hard to follow.

On 14th January Veda Warwick, who
is currently rehearsing for a new produc—
tion of Alan Bennett’s 'Talking Heads' at
the Sundial Theatre Cirencester on 22nd
February, gave us a most interesting il-
lustrated insight into her life in the thea-
tre.

She first became stage struck as a
young girl with what she described as a
"magical" performance by John Gielgud
as Hamlet. Her parents were not too
happy that their daughter wished to make
the theatre her career but fate played into
her hands. When taking both her Junior
and Senior School Certificates Henry V

and Macbeth were the chosen pieces,
Gradually she overcame parental objec-
tions and in Manchester she had a worthy
teacher who taught her to overcome her
shyness and to project her voice - vital to
a young actress.

Then came Drama School and to il—
lustrate this period in her life we were
treated to a very compelling taste of Joan
of Arc’s famous speech before her burn-
ing at the stake. Repertory in Perth for
four years even taught her that with her
deep voice and a quickly learned skill of
fixing a beard, she could take on a male
role!

The rendering of a scene from the
Merry Wives of Windsor brought laugh-
ter again from us all and I especially en—

joyed Lady Bracknell’s famous inspection
of a possible suitor for her daughter. Then
on to Larkrise and finally a sympathetic
rendering of a poor old soul with a hip
problem talking to herself which perhaps
brought some of us down to earth with a
bump!

We heard that in spite of her love of
the theatre, marriage and the raising of
two daughters was a very important part
of her life and the family moved to Kent
when her husband joined the Old Vic. In
later years, as a widow, she finally came

to Gloucestershire where she resumed her
career at the Cheltenham Playhouse.

It really was a splendid afternoon‘ s en-
tertainment - it was hard to realise that
the theatre had come to us — how did Veda
make us lose ourselves in this way with-
out even scenery or footlights, just sitting
on Town Hall chairs?

She is a true performer who took us
from the reign of Queen Elizabeth I into
that of Queen Elizabeth II - 500 years of
theatre in just one afternoon. Veda War—
wick will indeed be a hard act to follow.

One cannot end without remembering
Hilda Williams and Nancy Dickinson who
have recently died. They will be sadly
missed.

Daphne Hudson

FOOTNOTE: The Senior Circle’s new
Hon Treasurer is Diane Murray. Patrick
Daly apologises for giving the wrong
name last month.  

 

MINI ADS
Trouser Press, electric, £20. Decora-
tive electric fire, brass, Georgian style,

resin coals, £100. Slow cooker, £10.

Small microwave oven - good working
order, £10. Sensible offers considered
for all items. 812182.

Tripod: 3-section extends 69cm to
154cm, 3-way pan and tilt, release
clamps, £15. 813321.

Cat flaps, magnetic, two, £5 each. 5 ft
headboard, cream and green, ’Today
Interiors' Chintz upholstery, £50.

Sensible offers considered for all items.
8 12 l 82.

Projector. Hanirnex Rondette 1000
plus 4x 120 Hanimex Rondette slide
holders, £20, 813321.

To Let. Appin Peninsula, Scotland,
Award-winning cottage in traditional
style, surrounded by magnificent
scenery, sleeps six, set in 11 acres With
own shoreline along Loch Creran. All
mod cons. 01452 770351 or 01631
730424,

MINI—ADS — non—cornmercial, maximum of

30 words » are 10p per word with a minimum
payment of £1. Beacon subscribers have 25%
discount, Please send money with minivad to
Leslie Brotherton, Longhope, Blakewell

Mead. If paying by cheque, please make it

payable to The Painswick Beacon. Receipts

are not forwarded unless requested. Please try

to meet our deadline (see back page) - late
mini ads cannot be guaranteed inclusion in the

next month's issue.

35h Define”
FULL ARCHITECIUKAL SERVICE For SeIF—butld

Homes; Convebions; Extensions ;|lenovattons;

Small CommercIaI and Farmsteads.

 

 

Promoting energy :fl-iciem

 
. Traditional 5:

"id tnwmninmfluy’ contemporary
fillmfly duly as P" approaches welcome

client approval  
tel. (01452) 812810 mobile. 07957 682 062
e-mail nngela®ashdzinefreeservmcoiuk

Chartered Accountants & Registered Auditors

 

 

We offer a fast response and a

personal service for all your

taxation and accountancy problems

Contact Howard Davis on:

Painswick 812491

Mobile phone 0836 515701   
 

Email sales@pricedavis.co.uk
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746 Pmméeaécm
Babies
Congratulations to GILLIAN and
MALCOLM SMITH 0n the birth of a son,
Cameron Robert, on 1 1111.]anuary, a first

grandchild for Kay and the late Dave
Smith;

also to KERRY and CHRIS RYLAND
on the birth of their daughter, Georgia
May, on 17th January, 21 first grandchild

for Marilyn and Brendan Gibbs and a third
grand-daughter for Jean and David
Ryland;

and t0 SARAH and NICOLAS
PAPACHRISTIDIS on the birth of a
daughter, Eleni Sarah Grace. on 18th

January, a sister for Hannah, Joshua and
Noah, and a fourth grandchild for Rachel

and Bob Miles.

Condolences
Sincere sympathies to the family and
friends of NANCY DICKINSON, VIC
HILL and PANSY HOLDER who died
recently. Also to Joan Broughton on the
death of her daughter MARGOT whose
brave struggle ended on 6th January.

Golden Wedding
Congratulations to EDNA and BARRY
REA who celebrated fifty years of mar—
riage on 28th January.

Wedding
Congratulations to SAM LILLEY (elder
daughter of Jenny and Tony Urbani) and
MARK CHESTERTON who were mar—
ried in Antigua on 7th December,

Farewell
Best wishes to BARRY and MARY
COWLEY of Michaelmas Cottage, Vic—
arage Street, on leaving Painswick. Barry
and Mary would like to wish every hap—
piness to the new owners, CHARLES
DORMAN and ANN YATES.

I DAVID ARCHARD
(Formerly Burdock & Son)

In association with

SELIM SMITH & C0.LTD.

FUNERAL DIRECTORS

Private Chapels of Rest

 

 24 Hour Personal Service
Pre-Payment Scheme Available

SOUTHWOOD LODGE
‘74 PRESTBURY ROAD

CHELTENHAM

01452-812103
or

01242-525383

Mobile phone no. 0860-748286  

Welcome
We welcome JOHN and MORNA AULD
and their children Sarah (15), Rowena
(l3) and Oliver (10) to Brierfield, Stroud
Road;

also BERNARD andANNEHAMILL

who have moved into Staveley, Chelten—
harn Road, from Hull

Happy Birthday
Best wishes to MARY LUKER and
CHRISTINE LUKER who share a birth-
day on 6th February, from Sheena, (their
grand-daughter/daughter)A

And congratulations and best wishes
to the new nonagenarians RALPH
LOYDELL, 90 on 25th January, NORA
JONES who will be 90 on 17th February
and JOANNA WEATHERHEAD who
will be 90 on 22nd February.

Get Well Soon
Best wishes for a speedy recovery to
AGNES and BOB GYDE, FREDA COX,
GRAHAM ANDREWS and 'STEVE‘
STEVENS.

Thank You
JOAN BROUGHTON thanks the kind
people of Painswick who have sent her
cards of sympathy on the death of her
daughter.

IRIS HILL and family wish to thank those
who attended the funeral service at St
Mary's Church on lSth January and also
for flowers and donations received. And
special thanks to all who cared for Vic in
his final weeks.

We would like to thank all friends who
sent cards, flowers and good wishes while
we have been ilL (The first time in 58 years
of marriage that we have both been ill at
the same time.) Luckily our daughter
came to our rescue and stayed for two
weeks Our doctors were marvellous and
we cannot thank them enough. The staff
at Gloucester Royal Hospital were most
kind and attentive too. We are so lucky to
live in Painswick. Christmas and the New
Year passed us by but we hope to be
around again soon.

Flora and Fred Semark

Ammy
tH's/zer
iCle‘Mifl__Co”q)a_ny

 

rTHE PAINSWICK BEACON j

Next Issue

Publication Date

SATURDAY 4th MARCH

Items for publication to Jillie Speed“,
The Old Carriage House, Edge, by
SUNDAY 20th FEBRUARY

Mini Ads to Leslie Brotherton,
Longhope. Blakewell Mead, by

SUNDAY 20th FEBRUARY

Business adverts: Contact Liz Fisher.

Harebell Cottage, Blakewell Mead, by

THURSDAY 17th FEBRUARY

Diary items (only) to Edwina Buttrey,

14 The Croft, by
THURSDAY 24th FEBRUARY

* Articles for publication, and other
items for the Beacon Committee, may .
also be placed in the Beacon Post Box
in New Street (next to the telephone
kiosk).

Items for publication are welcomed on
computer diskette (retumed to you after
use) or by e-mail to:

Painswick.Beacon©dia|.pipex.com
In all cases please give your address and
phone number. E—mail messages received
by the copy deadline will be acknowl—
edged on or before that date.

Beacon Committee

8 14500
(Beacon calls only)

Editor: Alan Bamber

Copy Editor: Jillie Speed 814148

Personal Columanachel Taylor 813402
and Angela Hudson 813250

Business Advertising: Liz Fisher 812130

Diary: Edwina Buttrey 812565

General Features & Sport:
Terry Parker 812191

Distribution Coordinator:
Arthur Lock 813565

Treasurer: Leslie Brotherton 813101  k J

SPECIALIST
CURTAINMAKER
A very personal advice and making
service for simple drapes or elaborate
window dressings For an appointment
:0 see thousands of fabn'cs, everything
from Sandersons to Coloroll, in your
home or my office/sbounoom at:
41 Brunswick Road, Gloucester

Please ring 6103 309333 (day) or
Painswick 812130 (evenings). 18 Printed by: PERFECT CHOICE PRINTERS, 121A STRATFORD ROAD, STROUD, GL5 4AN

 


